From:

O'Neill, Craig

Sent:

Tuesday, September 30, 2014 3:06 PM

To:

Office

Subject:

Attention: Law Amendments Committee Bill One

Attachments:

Law Amendments Committee Bill One.pdf

Please see my attached form stating I do not support legislation that will force health care workers into a union without having the opportunity to vote.

Thank you;

Contact NSGEU

Media Inquiry

The Stand Archives Join Now Calendar Job Postings

Submit Local Meeting Info

the .

Together Fairness Works!

nt & Cannual Employees Unico + 255 John Sovaga Ave., Detmouth, Nova Scotta, 838 (rd Phone 438-4664 • Toll-Free 1-877-556-7438 | Email Inquiry/frequists

Main_Menu

Home

About .

Members Info

Bully-Free Program

Education

Health & Safety

News & Publications

Pensions & Benefits

Home > News & Publications > Speaking at Law Amendments

Speaking at Law Amendments

by Holly Fraughton on September 29, 2014 in Home Page, NSGEU News

+ MORE

Some Key Points to Raise with the Law Amendments Committee on The New Health Authorities Act Call 902-424-8941(2)

who has worked for 13 years. I work with Internal Services My name is Crain O'Neill I am a CSOIT I do not support any legislation that will result in health care workers being forced into a union without having the opportunity to vote.

All four unions worked together and developed a plan to create Bargaining Associations, similar to the associations that exist in B.C. The plan would have addressed government concerns about too many bargaining units and contracts.

But this Bill isn't really about streamlining health care or improving access to needed services. It's clearly about diminishing the power of unions and health care workers, and setting the stage for wage restraint and diminished benefits.

Just like the Harper government, this legislation is being introduced with no public discussion or consultation with the affected

Health care workers deserve our appreciation for the work they do, and should definitely have a say in which union will represent them in the future.

This legislation will drive health care workers out of Nova Scotia at a time when we're facing "alarming" shortages.

This type of legislation is unconstitutional and is the first of its kind in the country.

There is no instance in Canadian history where workers have had their union imposed on them. Health restructuring in BC allowed members to stay with their union by allowing for bargaining associations similar to what the NS unions have purposed. And its work well without any problems for the 20 years that it has been instituted.

In Saskatchewan, members were allowed to vote in run off votes. The only caveat was that unions with less than 15% of the new total combined membership were not allowed on the ballot. The same in Alberta, Manitoba, Ontario and PEI. In each of these provinces, workers were still given the right to choose.

For all these reasons, I strongly urge the McNeil government to withdraw this Bill, and accept the bargaining association proposal. Barring that, they should absolutely allow all health care workers to vote. It's their democratic right.

I appreciate this opportunity to speak to the Law Amendments Committee at this time.

Information on Law Amendments

The Law Amendments Committee is made up of nine Members of the Legislature (MLAs) from each of the political parties represented in the Legislature (including Liberal, PC and NDP members). The current Chairperson is Lena Diab (the Minister of

Its job is to receive public input on all government Public Bills or legislation during each session of the Legislature after they each have gone through second reading or debate in the Legislature on the principle of that Bill.

Anyone can appear before the Law Amendments Committee to make a presentation on a Bill. It is not only for lawyers, so-called experts or even just groups and organizations. Individuals are also welcome to speak to the Committee.

To appear before the Committee, you must call in advance and get on the list of possible presenters. To do so, you must contact the Legislative Counsel Office at 902-424-8941(2), and ask to be put on the list of presenters for a specific Bill.

It is possible that you will only receive 1-2 days' notice, and maybe even less than a day's notice. Each presenter is supposed to have 5-10 minutes. It is usually easier and more effective if you write down or type your key points on 1-2 pages, if you have time to do this. After you make your comments or read your presentation, the Chairperson will ask if any Committee member will ask has any questions or comments for you.

If you feel that you don't have much to say to the Committee, remember that you are speaking as a NSGEU member who works in healthcare, and you believe strongly that every healthcare worker across this province deserves the right to choose who represents them. The government or employers don't dictate the union. A short list of key speaking points is found on the back of this sheet for your reference.

If you can't attend, please send by fax a letter or written comments to the Legislative Counsel Office at (902) 424-0547((fax) or legc.office@gov.ns.ca (email).

For more information, please contact Rick Wiseman at 902-430-5546((cell) or Ian Johnson at 476-4355 (cell). Please let us know if you have been called to speak before the Committee and for what time.

Ninformationte law antendments otips egislation

Media Advisory: NSGEU Calls on Government to Let Workers Vote